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 CORVETTES WEST            LONE STAR CORVETTE CLUB 
 California USA                             SouthernTexas USA 

 

 

 

 

MEETINGS   -  Held on the first Wednesday of every 
month at the Glenelg Baseball Club, Anderson Ave, 
Glenelg North at 8pm  
NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION  NewsleƩer will now only 
be distributed via email. If you have a change of address 
please advise the Membership Officer. 

MEMBERSHIP FEES                                                                         
due by 1st January each year      NEW         RENEWAL  

Financial Member                      $85.00           $80.00           

Associate Member                     $20.00           $20.00         

Country Member                        $40.00           $40.00 

BANK DETAILS  for Direct Debit                                                    

BSB   105 900    Account   9543 73840 

CONDITIONAL REGO   InspecƟons are no longer re-
quired. However, if you need a new Log Book, they are 
$10 each. 

The CorveƩe Club of South Australia Incorporated and its 
commiƩee, is not responsible for statements (excepƟng 
their own) which may appear in any publicaƟon of the 
CorveƩe Club of South Australia Inc. newsleƩer, nor for 
the integrity of individuals buying or selling goods or ser-
vices. We welcome the contribuƟon of newsleƩer arƟcles 
from members. 

Note: ContribuƟons may be edited for reasons of space.  

The NewsleƩer Editor has the right of refusal to publish.  

CorveƩe Club of South Australia - Life Members 

Rob McConnell        Catherine Neagle     Kathy Stanojevic 

Arthur Hasse            David Schrapel         Ruth van Doorn 

AJ MarƟn                  Peter McBride          Stuart van Doorn 

John Sturm               Lynda McBride         David Daw 

Daryl Drummond    John Randell             Gerry Brine 

Kevin JarreƩ             Mark Dixon 

COMMITTEE 

PRESIDENT    

Sean Hayter—0412 446 084 

VICE PRESIDENT  

Serge Giacomelli —0418 409 560 

SECRETARY   

Lynda McBride—0408 085 566 

TREASURER  

Jemma KiƩo—0400 053 662  

PUBLIC OFFICER 

Peter Mourdoukoutas—0402 447 688 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER  

Gary McPhee—0412 804 811   

eagles112021@outlook.com 

CONDITIONAL REGISTRAR – Club Rego  

Steve Evans— 0417 807 926 

CONDITIONAL REGO COORDINATOR 

Tim Epton—0421 103 230 

EVENTS COORDINATOR 

Goof Katzorke—0417 869 368 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR   

Stuart van Doorn—0417 115 070 

sturuthvandoorn@gmail.com 

MERCHANDISE OFFICER                                    

Shirelee Mourdoukoutas—0402 443 420   

WEB MASTER  

Neil (Wombat) Portlock—0413 009 723  

CLUB HISTORIAN  

Stuart van Doorn—0417 115 070 

FUNDRAISING OFFICER 

Maelyn Bachelor—0498 187 148   

Auxiliary CommiƩee Members 

Rob McConnell—0408 820 819 

Tony Beer Smith—0417 851 774 
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										Presidents	Report:		by	Sean 

I don’t want to alarm anyone but it’s almost halfway through the year ! 
 
Don’t miss the write up’s in this newsletter of some great events that have happened last month, 
including High Tea, Copper Coast Cavalcade and upcoming Bocce.   
 
If anyone has missed the news, the Committee has been looking into the future in relation to our 
meeting place for general club meetings.   
 
The main points were a central location for everyone and something modern with meal facilities.  
Public Officer Peter has been busy on the task for a while and has come up with the perfect 
place.  The brand new Torrensville Bowling Club ‘Riverdome’ just south of Hindmarsh and west 
of the old West End Brewery.  This is a brand new multi million dollar facility that we can use for a 
small fee and about as central as it gets (outside the CBD).  By the time you read this the ‘come 
and see day’ has been done.   
 
Standby for further information as we may need to change the meeting night to fit in with our 
hosts.  
 
The committee also suddenly lost their committee meeting location, but Lynda and Pete have 
quickly sorted that one out and it looks like a new venue (also more central) has been sourced. 
 
Another looming club issue (beside our tax liability issue) is the use of photographs in our news-
letter and Facebook group.  Can I please ask members when supplying photos for the newsletter 
or posting on social media, that they be mindful of the issue of copyright.  Preferably use images 
taken by our own members, or photos/images gladly supplied to us by the person who took/
created them with their consent.  

President Sean. 
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CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC:  

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
General Meeting: 7/5/2025         Meeting Opened:  8:00 pm 
 
Present:  As per sign in sheet     Total Attendees:  49 
 
Apologies:  Lynda & Peter McBride, Gary & Cathy McPhee, Neil & Noreen Portlock, Arthur  
Hasse,  Stuart & Ruth vanDoorn, David Schrapel, Angelo Dimasi, Spiro Spyropoulos, Kevin  
Jarrett, Chris Galloni, Steve Bright, Jim Dornan, Craig Hauser, Kevin Tresidder, Greg Woods,  
Karen McConnell. 
 
Visitor and New members:  Nil 
 
Minutes of Last General Meeting read true and correct.  
Moved: -   Peter Mourdoukoutas   Seconded:-  Neil Bailey 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
BankSA Term Deposit:         $56,000 @ 4.70% interest to 20/07/2025 
 
Nationals BankSA account: 1 st April 2025     $7,750.00 

       Income      $0.00 
       Expenditure     $5,000.00 
       Closing Balance @ 30 th April 2025  $2,750.00 

 
Main BankSA bank account: 1 st April 2025    $16,685.76 

       Income      $357.65 
       Expenditure     $1,139.79 
       Closing Balance @ 30 th April 2025   $15,903.62 

(Includes $750 sponsorship to QLD for 2026 Nationals) 
 
Membership Draw Prize: $40 
Fundraising Report: $262.65 (- $95.20) = $167.45 to Heart Kids.  TOTAL from 1st March 2025: 
$574.44 
Moved: -     Jemma Kitto    Seconded: -    Catherine Neagle 
 
Secretary’s Report: Received Newsletters from NSW Corvettes & Corvettes West in USA. Both 
forwarded onto club members. 
 
Conditional Registration:  3 new additions: John Capurso-’77 C3 & ’76 Kawasaki Z900 Solo 
 
Membership:  No new members since last month. 
Full & Life members:  239      Associates:  95            Total:  334 
 
Merchandise:  Current promotions are in the Newsletter 
          Cooler Weather Wear – page 21.  
         Hoodies & Headwear – page 22. 
   Scarves and Headwear at the table tonight, Beanies & Black Fedora Hat) 
   I am wearing the Stealth Jacket in Black/Red, also available in Black/Silver. 
   Features a hood, thumb loops, pockets, & an internal zip pocket. 
   This is available to order with your Corvette Model logo; C3. C5. C7 etc. 
 

Newsletter: Stuart is an apology. Catherine Neagle covering his absence, has asked for all 
Newsletter items to be received by 25th May.        Cont Next Page. 
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CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC: 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

Events:  per Goof 

Past: 

High Tea with First Lady Kirsty 

10 ladies in attendance  

Reports - all went home happy 

Mini Golf at Holey Moley with President Sean 

Winner: Bob Butler (one stroke short) 

Future: 

18th May Sunday. Meeting at OTR Bolivar 6.45am. Copper Coast Cornish Festival Run with Alan  
Litchfield. Classic cavalcade of cars. $50 per vehicle on entry. Open for vehicles built pre 1995. 

Contact Alan Litchfield  0412697797.  7 Members attending so far. 

 

Web Master:  Neil is an apology-Sean Reports that Neil has been making changes to website & changes 
are under review. 
 

Public Officer:  Peter reports historic motor registration administration tasks have been undertaken & 
work in progress. 
 

General Business:  

John Randell has raised 2026 Nationals event 

Brad Stumer, Chairman of Corvettes Nationals 2026, has notified full payments for bookings must be 
made in advance and if cancelling, must be at least 14 days prior to the event.   

John is planning with Tony Ashworth from the Victorian Corvette Club an advanced booking with Noosa 
Beach Hotel who have 13 Queen rooms available.    

For more information contact John Randell 0428394710 

Rob McConnell – Congratulations to Peter and Shirelee on their 25th Wedding Anniversary 

Kevin Nagel – finally completed his project car 1970 C3 and passed roadworthy inspection to achieve 
conditional registration  

Steve Evans, Club Registrar, has updated us that work in progress on database is coming together for 
member reconciliation and conditional registrations checks. 
 

Membership Draw:  Winner was Dave Sargent, Member 177 
 

Raffle prize winners: Andrea Woolger, 2020 C8; Steven Gencheff, 2025 Corvette Calendar; Wayne  
Bennetts, Chocolates; Peter Mourdoukoutas, Chocolates. 
 

Lucky Square Draw:  Neville Kurzman # 69 

Funds raised tonight $292 (per Maelyn) 
 

Meeting Closed:                                               8:36 pm 

Recorded By:  Serge Giacomelli (acting Secretary) Date:  7/5/2025  
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 Upcoming Events  2025         
JUNE 

 

Wednesday 4th @ 8.00pm    CCSA General MeeƟng 

at Glenelg Baseball Club 
Anderson Ave. Glenelg North    
 

NO DINNER BOOKED  
 

Sunday  29th @ 3.00pm      CCSA Winter Bocce Challenge 
To get details and lock in your spot, go to the clubs Facebook page (Events) 
 

JULY 
 

Wednesday 2nd @ 8.00pm    CCSA General MeeƟng 

at TBC 
 
NO DINNER BOOKED  
 
Wednesday 23rd @ 12.30pm      Mid Week Lunch  
Lockleys Hotel—Refer Page 8 for more details 

 
 

AUGUST 
 
Wednesday 6th @ 8.00pm    CCSA General MeeƟng 

at TBC 
 
15th/22nd Mid Year Dinner  
 Details to be confirmed.  
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The First Lady had an epiphany…. Why don’t the Ladies attend High Tea, drink 
Cocktails and the boys drive home…  
Seats were very quickly taken up with 10 ladies rocking up to The Intercontinental 
on Saturday 3rd of May. 
 
Pre High Tea Drinks started at the Bar with numerous Cocktail of the Day ‘s being 

purchased. 
 
We were then shown to our seats and the 
complimentary Sparking poured, followed up 
by more cocktails….  
Assortment of goodies arrived with each of us 
getting a tower, filled with food.   
Didn’t look like much, but by the time you  
finished, if you could, you were full! 
Since it was a lovely, warm day, we then  

proceeded to sit outside in the fresh air where we solved the worlds problems and 
of course, more cocktails were consumed.  Hey, we were keeping the bar staff  
occupied and helping the economy…! 
 
Whilst the Ladies wined and dined, 6 blokes went 9 holes at Holey Moley. 
Rob Butler won the mini golf by 1 stroke ahead of Sean and Andrew Harris. 
 
                                                                                       Thanks to all! 
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This event is held every 2 years and starts at Wallaroo, goes down to 
Moonta and finishes at the Kadina oval. It attracts over 500 vehicles of 
all makes and ages (cars and people).     I have attended every run 
since I bought my vette late 2010, so my 1st run was in 2011. Now it's 
such a good days outing that I like to share, so I get a gathering of club 
members to tag along with me.  
 
This year there were 6 of us brave vetters. We met at the ungodly hour 
of 6:30am at the OTR at Bolivar. The reason it's such an early meet is 
because I don't like to be at the tail end of the run, been there, no fun.... 
It was brisk and a bit nippy in the car park, but once we left at 6:45, 
those with working heaters were toasty, the rest of us just rugged up. Uneventful run over except for the 3 
speed cameras set up the other side of Port Wakefield, to take holiday snaps, guess that's why it's called 

the "copper coast". 
 
We arrived just before 8:30, paid our entry fee and joined the queue. 
(see photo, we were in the 5th row near the front, photo was taken 
after the 1st couple of rows had started moving off). Then it's just  
follow the leader, like driving thru a xmas pageant, waving, revving 
the motor and honking the horns when the kids hold up the signs 
along the way. 
 
There's plenty of classics parked along the side of the road just 

watching, people having BBQ, champagne n beer flowing, and this just after the 10am start. There's a 
couple of nursing homes along the route, and the staff sit / wheel the elderly out to the footpath to watch. I 
think Steve was trying to scare, start their hearts with his horn blowing. Did I mention there's 1000's of 
people lining the route, including a camper bus with Graham, Debbie and mum. Also spotted were Mick 
and Paula, who live over that way. 
 
Upon arriving at the Kadina oval we were shown where to park in the sea of cars. Out came the deck 
chairs, Cornish pasties were eaten and couple of drinks, drunk. There's also art n craft stalls and other 
food vans to indulge in.  
Banter included, ‘did you see that certain car/what was that car/how it that thing allowed on the road’ etc. 
The oval is open the public, so lots of people walking around commenting on the cars, asking questions, 
photos with the kids etc. 
 
We said our goodbyes at 2pm and headed home. Unfortunately 2 
Vettes had minor problems on the trip, no names, but you'll hear 
their stories at some stage. 
 
I would like thank Peter n Lynda, Graham n Joy, Bruce n Chris,  
Peter n Chris and Steve for tagging along with me. 
 
I was going with or without you, but it's more fun with a group of 
friends. 
 
See you in May 2027 for the next run. 
 
Alan 

Cont Next Page 
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Photos Courtesy of:  Graeme Brand—from Copper Coast 
Community and Tourism FB Group, P & L McBride,  
A Litchfield, D & G Johns. 
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Some Members represented the club at the Horsepower Crew’s Wintertime 
Show and Shine, held at Wayville Showgrounds on 24th of May. 
 
Great day with great people and also other members dropping in  
throughout the day for a visit. 
 
Thanks to the members who entered to represent the club and a big thanks 
to Peter M for all his time and efforts. 
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Upcoming Events  2025 

Well it’s that time of the year again when it’s cold, wet and the wind blows…… 
Ah yes Winter is here. 
 
Well, why not come down to the Sicilian Sports and Social Club for our inaugural 
bocce challenge and then stay for a bite.The $30 pp offer of an antipasto starter, 
pizza, cake and coffee would be hard to pass up. The 4 bocce court hire is $100 
with this cost be shared depending on the number of members attending.   
Drinks can be purchased at the bar. 
It has the potential to be a good afternoon, out on the courts with some fun and 
banter with other club members so come on down. 
Bookings are essential for catering.  Last date to book 20th June. 
Interested …..then please text Serge 0418 409 560 with numbers any special  
dietary requirements. 
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ENJOY THE RIDE 

Something to please keep in mind 
We kindly ask that if you plan on aƩending a club run or  

dinner, it is important that the organiser is informed  
beforehand on who is coming. 

When members turn up on the day without doing this, it 
oŌen causes an issue with seaƟng and potenƟally catering. 

Be sure to always noƟfy us of your planned aƩendance. 

Time to try something different! 
So how about a midweek lunch at the Lockleys Hotel, 
Henley Beach Rd at Fulham. They offer a Seniors menu 
which includes a free drink with the meal. The meals are 
great Goof & I eat there before our monthly meeting.  
 

12:30 pm Wednesday the 23rd of July   
Contact Neil at 0407 726 546 or  

ncbailey1@dodo.com.au to reserve your spot. 
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2026 Corvette Nationals -  
Noosa Heads 

Event dates Friday 20th to  
Monday 23rd March 2026 

Proposed Road Trip  
 

For those of you who are giving consideration to attending this special annual event the following 
is being considered and with your advanced input, to me by 30th November 2025 for the 
overnight travel arrangements to ensure appropriate bookings can be made. 
 
For the full National program put together by the Queensland Corvette Club refer to their  
document included in this newsletter and on our club web site. 
 
As mentioned in the last club Newsletter there will be three overnight stops on the way to the 
event with the option to either leave  – 
 
· On the Monday 16th to arrive Thursday 19th. This gives a brief break before the busy week-

end.  
From previous experience this is the preferred time manageable way. 

· Or on the Tuesday 17th to arrive Friday 20th and on that day also pick up your entry bag and 
Corvette preparation. 

·  
To travel as a group, particularly on a long trip as this, does not only give support to each other 
but is a great social event to share stories along the way. 
 
The overnight stops are Hay 655kms, 7hrs. Coonabarabran 676kms, 7hrs. Warick to Noosa 
298kms, 4hrs. 
 
These distances take into consideration comfortable travelling times as well as for the older  
Corvettes which do not have the same creature comfort as those younger. 
 
Once I have your thoughts I will make the appropriate motel bookings for the type of  
accommodation required and you pay the establishment on check out.  
 
As a guide an overnight stop is approximately $180 but this will vary dependent on the  
establishment and how many rooms are booked. 
 
To keep costs down and in addition of reviewing the accommodation prices at the Nationals, 
I have booked alternative accommodation, only two rooms left, at a motel at $242 a night and 
1.5kms away from where the Nationals are being held. 
 
If interested to take advantage of this alternative accommodation  
I need your reply ASAP. 
 
For your return trip home, it will be up to you to make your own arrange-
ments. 
Contact me either by phone 0428394710 or dellter@adam.com.au. 
John Randell 
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IMPORTANT Membership InformaƟon Update 
Our membership officer Gary McPhee is aŌer your help. 

There are many of you, who since joining the club, have either sold your car, brought a  
replacement car or a second car. 

Some of you have provided updates on the car or cars that you now have in your possession.  
We would like to update the club records of members cars.  

If you have not provided an update on your car or any part of your personal details that may 
have changed (ie. address, contact details or email address), it would be greatly appreciated if 

you could please fill out the membership form that is available on the club website with any new 
details and  

returning that form to Gary via email. 

His email address is - eagles112021@outlook.com 

  

CLUB EVENTS:  IF YOU HAVE AN AMAZING IDEA  
As Events Coordinator, I know everyone is busy from month to month with friends and 
family commitments etc, but we are always looking for ideas from club members  
involving runs, dinners, weekends away or any other events as a social ouƟng. 
The clubs aims at holding two events per month (usually 1 run & 1 dinner). 
So please contact me to assist planning your amazing ideas. 
The structured events will then be published in our monthly newsleƩer and club  
website for all to be made aware of dates and details . 
Regards Goof 

IF YOU’RE LOOKING FOR A ROAD TRIP OR TWO. 
This is whats coming up 

 
Here are the locations for the Australian Corvette Nationals 

moving forward  
                                       
       2026 — Queensland 
                                      2027 — South Australia 
                                      2028 — Canberra 
                                      2029 — Western Australia 
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MAELYNS NEXT “LUCKY ENVELOPE” PRIZES 
Be in it to win it!! 

 
Tickets available 
at our upcoming 

meetings. 
 

2 x Tickets for 
$5.00 

  

Once again Debbie is taking care of the Entertainment Book Club 
Fundraiser opportunity. Come and see Debbie J 

See attachment for the promo. 
hƩps://subscribe.entertainment.com.au/fundraiser/1601c71 
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FOR SALE     1991 C4 ZR1. 
6 SPEED MANUAL  
64Ks      
LT5 QUAD CAM  
ENGINE 
$98,000 
NEIL 0413009723 

  

CLASSIFIELDS 

FOR SALE 
DO WE HAVE A DEAL FOR YOU J 

1 x ‘AS NEW’ RED LADIES 
CLUB JACKET 
SIZE 16 
NEW COST WAS $90.00 
SELLING FOR $65.00 ONO 
PLEASE CONTACT MAELYN ON 
0498 187148 
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TIM NEEDS A FAVOUR 
If you’re an owner of a CondiƟonal Registered  

Vehicle with our club, our CondiƟonal  
RegistraƟon Coordinator Officier - Tim would  

appreciate, if or when you sell your car, to please call 
him or one of the other C.R.V.  

officers and tell them that you no longer own the car. 
If you don’t, Tim will get angry!!   L 

ALSO, IF ANY NEW MEMBERS TO THE CLUB WOULD LIKE CCSA 
NAME TAGS, CONTACT TIM  PH: 0421 103 230 

AND HE WILL ARRANGE THEM 

*** CLUBS NEW WEBSITE *** 
Be sure to check out the clubs new  
website. A lot of work has gone  

into this behind the scenes and itÕs 
an asset the club can be proud of. 

The management of the new Repco Marion store have expressed a desire 
to host the start of any CorveƩe Club runs leaving from down South. 
Any member wishing to organise a Southern run are welcome to contact 
either Xaiden or Brandon at the store to arrange.  
If we wish to start with a small car display, they will possibly provide a 
coffee van or even a BBQ. 
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Maelyn needs your help 
Maelyn, The Club and 

HeartKids would  
appreciate any donations of 
items that can be used as 

fund raising prizes. 
All items can be left with Maelyn at any 

general meeting.      
Thanks in advance. 
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PARTING PIC 

“IT WAS A MIRACLE” 

Stuart’s been busy whilst overseas on holi-

Editor Note:  Catherine is filling in for Stuart, whilst he is overseas…. 
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